
F R R E S   P T A   M I N U T E S

Date: Thursday, November 14, 2013

Meeting Called to Order at 3:15 PM. 

In Attendance: PTA Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Superintendent JoAnn Austin; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Teacher/Faculty; Melissa Costa, Teacher/Director; Kathleen Bracken, Librarian; Committee Heads/Parents: Shanon Albee, Craig Drenga, Wendy Berman, Sally Kusek and Gail Kusek.

MOTIONS VOTED AND APPROVED: October 10 Minutes, from previous meeting; Scholastic Book Fair profit of $2,700 in Scholastic Dollars to benefit the Library; repeat of Otis Ridge Ski Program for upcoming winter 2014 season.

INTRODUCTIONS: Greetings and welcome are extended to Sally and Gail Kusek, family members of student Savannah Mercer, in joining our PTA meeting.

For Our Calendars:
Thurs & Fri, Dec 12 & 13. Holiday Shop dates.

Mon Mar 3, 2014. Read Across America.

Mon-Fri, May 5-9. Teacher Appreciation Week.
 For Our Calendars, Ongoing:

PTA monthly meetings. Held second Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in the Library.

PTA Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTA meetings.

PTA Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTA meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Discussed: ILONA outlined the state of the PTA Treasury. 

Detail 

$400 Box Tops check anticipated to arrive this week. $300 grant applied for with the Otis Cultural Council. Bubblemania’s Casey Carle has been paid, $650.

In Recognition: CRAIG has officially completed his last weekly volunteer trip of the past three years, in hauling FRRES recycles to the town transfer station; the new company has recently begun to work.

Discussed: SHERRY discussed Room Parents and PTA parental contact availability;

Book Fair recap and classroom wish lists; Holiday Shop volunteer signup; Ski program subsidy approval; Benefit Concert / Chili Cook-Off committee appointment and dates.

Detail 

Room Parents and PTA parental contact availability
Current policy regarding privacy dictates the measure of whom among the parent body may be contacted by the PTA; however, there is no mention about the role of Room Parents, or their role as liaison between teacher and families, to help fairly contribute to functions their child participates in. 

Since only a portion of parents may be asked to contribute to the collective whole, only a few parents end up buying materials and snacks for the entire classroom. 

Notably, one parent of a large family has demonstrated generosity in offering to serve as Room Parent for one classroom; nonetheless, this same parent could not initially be contacted by the RP of another classroom, due to having “opted-out” of being contacted by the PTA.

Many families are overextended. Some parents have expressed willingness to donate items for a classroom event, not entailing a significant time or financial commitment. If all families could be contacted to contribute in even a minimal way—with clearly outlined parameters, to make donating easy and low-cost—everyone stands to benefit.

Therefore, it is posed that FRRES consider reframing the “opt-out” language on contact permission forms that parents fill out annually [wording currently stands, “Would you like to be included for contact by the PTA?”], to help encourage wider parental participation. Perhaps the language could be expanded into a few specific questions, rather than one blanket question, to eliminate confusion.

The question was posed: Why are we allowing families to ‘disappear’?

JoAnn stated that the privacy policy has multiple levels; she agreed that the current privacy question, as it stands, seems a little ambiguous and there may be parents who are confused. FRRES must be sensitive to confidentiality issues, but perhaps we should seek to reword and clarify the “opt-out” question.

Chris pointed out that the PTA and Room Parents are two separate entities. He counts on Room Parents as representatives of the school, not the PTA. He agreed and suggested rewording the policy to clarify which item would be for a classroom function (for example, “This is for a classroom function; would you be willing to be contacted by a RP to assist specific teachers?”).

JoAnn and Mary both agreed that the current “opt-out” question is an old question, and needs to be rewritten.

Sherry suggested that perhaps parents would be open to RPs contacting them, as opposed to the PTA. Going one further, Sherry and Anastasia asked if the PTA contact questions could even be removed?

Mary made the point that we are absolved of the privacy issue—provided parents can contact RPs. Mary suggested that we perhaps reword policy into two separate entities, and asked Sherry to contribute in developing questions, along with Mary and Ilona, that they may be weighed and clarified to use for next year’s information and questionnaire packet. 

JoAnn suggested a couple of subheadings (one for example might be along the lines of, “Are you willing to provide snacks/food?” with a yes/no answer).

JoAnn underscored that the privacy policy question be revised to be positively assumptive; the intent should state that RPs are going to make contact—but how? By phone, email, etc? She suggested we change the question into a positive statement, and continue to send info from the office. She mentioned that Ilona, by virtue of her jobs as both Secretary to the Principal and Treasurer of the PTA, has a unique opportunity to send to all with access to all parental contacts. 

Ilona offered that for this school year, we will now have a workaround, going forward; but for next year, we will develop a solution.

2013 Scholastic Book Fair
This year’s Scholastic Book Fair was an amazing success! We received very positive feedback. The Knox only charged for five pizzas (eight were ordered). The decision to advertise to the public, by assistance of Wendy’s signage and ads, helped to drive traffic to the Book Fair. Exceeding our profit goals by almost $900, we had $4,565 in total sales; $2,700 profit in Scholastic Dollars, to benefit the library. Scholastic will send books free of shipping. 

Kathleen stated that many teachers are in desperate need of new books, with outdated volumes in their classrooms, but reinforced that there is a big need in the library, itself, which still has books from the 1940s. On average, out-of-date books date from the 1980s. We have science books (a critical area, as are all disciplines, to be current) dating to the 1940s, 70s, and 80s. A lot of work needs to be done to weed through and eliminate older books, but we still need to add in fresh, new material. Kathleen is spending a lot of time at public libraries to acquire fresh materials.

Melissa suggested the idea that teachers sit with Kathleen to discuss what books are desired? Then teachers could keep books in the library, available to all students, not just the individual classrooms. Kathleen, by response, does want input about what to acquire; thus, it would be a win-win situation. Kathleen suggested teachers sign out books for up to 3-4 month period, until a need arises from another classroom; then they can be access by others.

Sally Kusek, a retired veteran school librarian, agreed that in her past experience working in this capacity, teachers don’t need to contain books all year in their classrooms.

Mary confirmed that teachers understand that the library is the focus of the Book Fair.

JoAnn offered that we can make a case to the School Committee, but we need specific information and a multi-year plan: how many volumes do we want, and what is the anticipated cost? The library is the hub of the school.

Anastasia suggested that we don’t want all of the books to be just Scholastic books.

JoAnn offered an idea to build up the library [by way of continuation of what was done at this year’s Scholastic Book Fair] as an ongoing policy, done anytime: keep bookplates printed up, with grandparents and the public invited to donate books, based on a master list of the library’s needs.

2013 Holiday Shop update
Holiday Shop dates are set as Thursday & Friday, December 12 & 13. Thursday Dec 12, three time slots available for volunteers; Friday Dec 13, 5 time slots available for volunteers. Setup is allowed after school, once the art room clears, at 2:05 pm, on Wednesday 11th.  Gail Kusek offered to help wrap.

Classroom teachers sign up and bring their classrooms through the shop. Preschool may come through on Friday afternoon with their parents, after pick-up.

All are encouraged to pick up great gift ideas in a batch for $1 to $5 total, when seen out and about over the fall season, to be reimbursed by the PTA and placed in the Holiday Shop. Recommended items to cost under $5; pets and Dad gifts, $2 to $3 range. Text Sherry, if an item is seen; you may pick up 20-25 items. Lanesboro Mall has a Dollar store, where Chris offered to look. Also suggested by Shanon was the new mini Christmas Tree shop at the Lanesboro Mall.

Ski Program 2014

PTA/Otis Ridge Ski Program 2014 will once again be offered this season, with Mark DeCelle to co-chair along with Jaime. It is underscored that there is a $25 participation subsidy by the PTA, for FRRES students only.
Cash Calendar 2014 

Tara has reported that John Fields has generously committed to be one of the $500 blocks once again for this year’s upcoming Cash Calendar.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:10 PM.

Next Meeting: Thursday, December 12, 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.


